
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Missouri-American Water )  
Company’s Request for Authority to Implement ) Case No. WR-2020-0344 
General Rate Increase for Water and Sewer )  
Service Provided in Missouri Service Areas ) 
 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION TO FILE RECONCILIATION 
 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), and 

for its Motion for Extension to File Reconciliation, respectfully states as follows: 

1. On September 3, 2020, the Commission issued its Order Amending 

Procedural Schedule in which it prescribed February 11, 2021, as the date by which the 

Reconciliation was to be filed in this case.   

2. Staff states that the parties have done their best to comply with the 

Commission’s Order; however Staff anticipates the possibility that it will not be able to 

finalize the Reconciliation by the end of business on February 11, 2021.  Therefore, out 

of an abundance of caution, Staff requests an extension until Tuesday, February 16, 

2021, by which to file the parties’ Reconciliation.  Staff has informed the parties of its 

intent to request a short extension, and no party has voiced an objection. 

WHEREFORE, Staff prays that the Commission will grant this Motion for Extension 

to File Reconciliation, and order Staff to file the Reconciliation no later than February 16, 

2021; and grant such other and further relief as the Commission considers just in the 

circumstances. 

  



Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Mark Johnson 
Mark Johnson 
Deputy Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 64940 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-7431 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
Mark.johnson@psc.mo.gov  
 
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 

 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed with first-class 
postage, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel 
of record this 11th day of February, 2021. 

 
/s/ Mark Johnson 
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